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August 13, 2019 

Mr. Daniel Foley 
35 Fifth Street 
Derby, CT 06418-0373 

Dear Mr. Foley: 

Congratulations on your part1c1pation in the CABE Board Member Academy. By 
attending CABE workshops, you acknowledge that effective board membership 
requires a wide variety of skills, knowledge and abilities and that these programs 
deliver high quality training. 

Your total credits earned, specifying the core areas you have addressed, through the 
2018-2019 Academy Year are listed on the attached form. Remember that the 
Certificated Board of Education Member (CBEM) is awarded after earning 20 credits 
in the following core areas: Board Relations (with the superintendent, community and 
each other), Policy, Curriculum, School Finance, Labor Relations, School Law and 
Board Operations. 

I encourage you to attend workshops in other areas this coming year to round out your 
board development and to increase your eligibility for the CBEM certificate. Your 
participation will ensure that you become one of only a few in the state to achieve this 
honor. If you have any questions about the Academy or your credits, please call Nancy 
Propfe at the CABE Office at 860-571-7446. 

Again, congratulations on your commitment to expanding your knowledge and skills 
by attending CABE Board Member Academy workshops. 

Sincerely, 

Lisa Steimer 
Senior Staff Associate for Professional Development and Communications 

Enclosure 

CABE's MISSION: To assist local and regional boards of education in providing high quality education for all Connecticut children through effective leadership. 



CABE 2018-2019 Board Member Academy 
I Derby Public Schools I 

Daniel Foley 
35 Fifth Street 
Derby, CT 06418-0373 

BOARD MEMBER ACADEMY CREDITS EARNED FROM 1994-2019 

Board Relations with the [!] 
Superintendent, with the 
community and with each other 

Policy 2 

Curriculum 2 

School Finance 1 

School Law 3 

Labor Relations 1 

Board Operations 2 

TOTAL CREDITS [ill 
CABE Certificated Board of Education Member (CBEM) Program 


